WIGGENHALL ST. GERMANS PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES

The Parish Council Meeting was held on 15th September 2014, at the Memorial Hall, Wiggenhall St. Germans at 7.30pm.  

Present


Cllr R Van Dyke               Chair




Cllr. S. Ash




Cllr. M. Bunkall




Cllr. A. Done




Cllr R Funnell




Cllr. M. Peel




Cllr. R. Rawlings




Cllr D Wakefield




Cllr. P. Williamson



 
Mrs. Elaine Oliver
Clerk

2 members of the public present 

1. APOLOGIES

No apologies.  The Chair welcomed everybody to the meeting with a special welcome to Cllr Wakefield who had recently been poorly. 

2. PARISHIONERS QUESTION TIME
· Mrs V Newton reported that nothing had been done about the bushes on the corner of Lewis Drive until some workmen from NCC turned up and said it was not their responsibility but the BCKLWN 

· Next day some men turned up to do the bushes, did the usual trim, Mrs Newton went and asked them to cut them down a little more, they trimmed around the side but not enough as it is still scratching cars and causing a safety issue.  (See agenda item 4.2).
· It was reported that the Clerk has been discussing this with Cllr Long and agreed to contact him again. 

.





Action Clerk to contact Cllr Long

Addy Alexander reported that she had paid the bill for the work required on the war memorial.  It had been damaged when it was cleaned.  It was explained that the Parish Council  had contacted the war graves commission who were going to inspect it and maybe award a grant to help.  However as it was important the memorial was done for the 4.8.14, the work was done for £720.

It was requested that the PC would help with this bill.  
On a proposal form Cllr Done, seconded by Cllr Bunkall it was agreed to donate £150 to help with this work.  

If no further help could be found towards the bill it was suggested that the church approach the Parish Council later in the year. 

It was noted that again we didn’t have a Police officer present.  The Clerk explained that she has been pushing for someone to attend but the shifts didn’t work out.   The Clerk will continue to liaise with our PCSO 

3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

No declaration of interests.
Cllr Peel declared that she knew the applicant for the Parish Councillor role.

4. MINUTES
4.1 Parish Council Meeting 21st July 2014 -adoption  The circulated Minutes from the 

ParishCouncil Meeting, 21st July 2014, were proposed for adoption by Cllr Done, seconded by Cllr.  Funnell and unanimously agreed.
4.2 Matters Arising  The Clerk reported that the BCKLWN had been in touch with her to ask 
the opinion of the PC regarding the trees/shrubs on the corner of Lewes Drive.   She reported this had been discussed and the PC was in favour of removing them.   She then received another letter asking for her to conduct a straw poll.  It was felt this was unnecessary as it had been discussed by the elected council at length.
It was reported that the trees have been pruned, by UK Power Networks, at the Football field.  In response to a question by Cllr Done the posts have still not been installed. 
Cllr Done reported that he had spoken to Mr Nurse about placing the bench in School road by Orchard Drive with the hedge.  It was explained that the suggested place for the bench was on the other side of the road, near Turrell Close.

On a PROPOSAL by Cllr Funnell, SECONDED by C it was agreed to place the bench in this position.

The Clerk reported she still had not heard from MLC regarding maintenance of the permissive path, Cllr Bunkall had also asked Mr Thomas about this but we await and answer. 

Cllr Van Dyke reported the drain on the bridge had now been cleared.  In response to a question from Cllr Bunkall, Cllr Van Dyke confirmed that dogs are allowed on the permissive FP and on this side of bridge inside the bend. 

5. PLAY AREA 
Cllr Van Dyke reported he had collected the toddler swing seat from the supplier and it had now been fitted.   The contractor had been out to visit and look at the area and had quoted for various replacement components for the play area, as well as giving information and advice.  The extensive list was read out by the Clerk.
Cllr Van Dyke enquired about a £100 that was due to come from the now defunct youth posse.  It was reported that the toddler swing had been replaced.   
 




Action: Clerk to write to Paul Oliver
It was felt from the comments from the newly formed Youth Snap it seemed the facilities are wanted along with an upgrade.

Cllr Peel reported she had asked the Memorial Committee about installing a wheelie bin, in some sort of housing, just outside the play area.   The hall however didn’t come back with an answer but said that the school waste bin can be used for rubbish and have now ordered some other bins for the site.    

Cllr Wakefield reported the hall bin was full, it was explained that the big metal bin is going to be filled in. 

A discussion followed about the bins as follows
· The PC discussed a wheelie bin so why did they go ahead and order more bins. 

· Cllr Peel felt it was not unreasonable to expect someone to be paid to empty the bins.

· Cllr Wakefield felt were we not getting to source of trouble and the PC have to ask for approval to put anything on the car park or the field. 
· Cllr Wakefield felt that were are directing complaints to wrong place 

· Cllr Peel felt that it would be nice if everyone could do their bit and work together.

It was proposed to accept the work to alleviate the problem with the swinging toddler gate, however we will get installation prices and for all the items so that the work is not done piece meal and report back to the next meeting. 

Proposed by Cllr Done and seconded by Cllr Williamson

The Clerk will ask for prices for other works on the quotation.

ACTION; Clerk to contact the contractor.

6. ALLOTMENTS
It was reported that since the last meeting the allotments have been flailed cut as a one off but this will need to be sprayed off  before it gets as bad again.  There are 8 plots and 3 are fairly well used but the rest are full of weeds.  
Cllr Van Dyke thought that there was a lack of interest in the allotments and wondered if we need the allotments because it is becoming a liability.  There would be an option for J.Caley to rent the land.

It was also agreed it may be better to split the remaining 4 allotments into smaller plots.

It was agreed to ask the allotment holders if they wish to renew.
Cllr Van Dyke would see if he could get the patch weed killed. 

Cllr Williamson thought it was our responsibility to not allow weeds on tenant’s properties. 

It will need to be sprayed twice a year. 

7. VACANCY
Confidential item see page 5
8. FLASHING ROAD SIGNS
It had been requested from several parishioners particularly in Saddlebow, see correspondence, to have flashing lights in the parish. 

It was thought that mobile signs are working well and could be supplied under the Parish partnership scheme which would mean only a 50% contribution from the Parish. 

It was agreed to get a survey on positioning of the cameras and look into costings etc. 

9. FINANCE
9.1  
Approval of Payment of invoices/monthly statement

Payment of invoices for September 2014 and the financial statement for July/August, already distributed was proposed by Cllr Funnell and seconded by Cllr Williamson and unanimously agreed.  Cheques were duly signed.  The bank reconciliations for both accounts were noted.
10
 CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence lists had been distributed to all Councillors (see attached). 
Discussion of the letter from a resident regarding Saddlebow was discussed

Additional correspondence had been received and reported as follows  
CPRE
Asking for a report on FP Maintenance.  
Cllr Ash reported that the path from the church over the bridge at Wiggenhall St. Mary’s
Is in a bad state and also the path parallel to Fitton Road. 

It was reported that this is made worse as the Drainage board hasn’t cut the side of the bank.

Action: Clerk to report to Highways

Waste Partnership
Waste Conference

NCC/CILCA

Mobile signal in Parish

Mrs V Reynolds

Re shrubs in Lewes Drive 

Anglian Water

Replacement of a sewage pumping main from WSG 740M long.

BCKLWN

Glass/yogurt cartons etc can from 1.10.14 be put in green bin

NCC


Budget

Shelter Solution

Bus shelter company grants are available from NCC

It was felt that it would be good to be able to communicate directly with the Youth SNAP and we should be fully involved with this new channel of communication.

Cllr Peel reported that the Memorial Hall committee is happy for the PC to supply more equipment on the play area as long as it doesn’t encroach on the land the school uses. 

12.
PLANNING



12.1 
Planning to consider 

None to consider

12.2
Planning Decisions taken since last meeting
14/01228/F
Proposed extension to existing dwelling with an associated garage block, 12 Mill Rd


NO OBJECTION
14/01163/F Extensions and alteration to dwelling creating spa Jacuzzi and gym area open cart port ground floor games room and front wall elements retained in situ




NO OBJECTION


12.3
Planning Decisions notified by Borough Council


14/00763/F
Subdivision of residential dwelling at 30 Mill Road 







WITHDRAWN
Cllr Done reported that the plot opposite Fairfield house has been cleared but no planning application has been received.  

Cllr Williamson reported that the IDB has asked for further soak away trials and design to be submitted before going ahead with the planning in Hyltons Lane. 

13 .
COUNCILLORS REPORTS
Councillors reported as follows:-

· Cllr Bunkall reported the Bowls club sign outside Caleys needs refurbishing.  
Action: Cllr Rawlings to investigate

· Eon have left tree cuttings after cutting at Legge Place.  It was noted that this is common practice.

· Caleys vehicles are turning around Legge Place.  
· Grass is growing in the middle of the road in Church Road and with frost coming it will be another case as in St. Peters Drove

· A parishioner reported to Cllr Williamson that he had found five syringes in bus shelter, Cllr Williamson contacted the right people to deal with it.

· Cllr Rawlings said the seat in churchyard near the tower also had needles around it.

· Cllr Williamson reported that laughing gas canisters have also been found. 

· Cllr Peel reported there is no school sign coming from Eau Brink  direction.

Action: Cllr Williamson to check.

· Cllr Funnell reported that the hedge on Mill Lane outside no 12 and 6 need cutting. 
Action: Clerk to write to residents
· The door on the changing room is difficult to lock and needs looking at, it is under guarantee from A & P windows 




Action: Clerk to contact A & P

· Cllr Funnell reported the Saddlebow noticeboard is in a bad condition, paint blistering and the sponge seals coming away.

· On a proposal from Cllr Ash seconded by Cllr Funnel the meeting went into a confidential session

Meeting closed at 9.45

Next Meeting 17.11.2014
Signed____________________________Date_____________________________
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